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STAFF REPORT 
 

 
TO:  President and Members of the Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Rick Bussell, Fire Prevention Division 
 
SUBJECT: Ordinance - Master Fee Schedule adjustment 
 
DATE:            February 16, 2023 
         
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Introduce and waive the first reading, by title only, of Ordinance No. 2023-14, an Ordinance of the Board of 
Directors of the Stanislaus Consolidated Fire Protection District, for the Adoption of A Revised Master Fee 
Schedule for Services Provided by the Stanislaus Consolidated Fire Protection District 

DISCUSSION: 

In an effort to recover costs associated with fire prevention services, the Fire District assesses fire protection 
user fees for certain activities. The Health and Safety Code, Section 13916, authorizes the fire protection 
district to charge a fee “to cover the cost of any service which the district provides or the cost of enforcing any 
regulation for which the fee is charged.” Pursuant to Article XIII C, Section 1 of the California Constitution, fees 
may be imposed for a specific government service or product provided directly to the payor, that is not 
provided to those not charged, and does not exceed the costs reasonably borne by the Fire District in 
providing such services.  
 
The intent of the fire protection user fees, therefore, is to recover 100% of the costs in providing the service.  
 
On August 10, 2017 the Fire District, Board of Directors approved by resolution the current Master Fee 
Schedule (SCFPD Ordinance No. 2017-10) which became effective September 9, 2017. Within that ordinance, 
Section 4 Future Fee Increases state’s, “At the direction of the District’s Finance Specialist, and with approval 
by the Board of Directors, fees may be adjusted annually, beginning September 9, 2017 and each September 
9th thereafter, based on the change in the Consumer Pricing Index, (CPI-U, San Francisco – Oakland San Jose 
region) for the twelve (12) month period ending December 31 of the preceding calendar year. 
 
Although the Consumer Price Index (CPI) has increased annually since this Master Fee Schedule was approved, 
SCFPD has not increased our fees to keep up with the increased costs of providing these services. This has 
placed the district in a deficit as it relates to cost recovery of fire prevention fees.  The failure to adopt the 
minimum CPI increases, coupled with increasing costs overall, has left the District significantly undercharging 
for its costs of service on most of its fees. 
 
The following is an example of our current labor cost shortfall: 

Stanislaus Consolidated Fire Protection District 
3324 Topeka Street 

Riverbank, CA 95367 
Phone: (209) 869-7470 ∙ Fax: (209) 869-7475 

www.scfpd.us 
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